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RESPECT      RESPONSIBILITY        RESILIENCE 

DIARY DATES 
  

Student Banking 
Thursday 
Canteen 

Wednesday, Thursday 
 

Assembly  - when advertised 

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE VEGIE STALL 

Have you been to the Vegie Stall? 
Tuesday mornings SRC members have been busy selling produce fresh 
from our Vegie Garden. So far we have sold spinach, potatoes, lettuce, 
broccoli, onions and snow peas. 
 

Come and have a look at what is on offer 
next week! 

 

 

 

27 November  2015 Kindy playdate      
               9.15am on school       
                oval 
9 December   K - 2  Luncheon 
9 December   Stage 3 Jamberoo    
               Excursion 
10 December  Christmas sing-a-long 
10 December  P & C Night Out 
11 December  Combined Scripture      
               Service 10 - 11am 
11 December  Parent Helpers Morning 
               Tea 11.00 - 11.30am 
12 December  End of Year  
                Presentation  Assembly 
15 December  Year 6 Farewell Dinner  
               Lagoon Restaurant        
               Disco at school 
15 December  Stage 2 Excursion 
                Surf Education  
                Sandon Point 
16 December  Have-A-Go-Show 
16 December  Reports home 
17 December  Last day of school for     
               students   
2015 
18 February    P & C Meeting 7pm 



Parent Action Symbol! 

If you see this symbol next to an item, then it is 
something that you may either have to action or 
note in your diary. 
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PRINCIPAL NEWS 

Time Capsule Contents 
The contents of the 1988 time 
capsule will be re-buried along 
with contents provided by 
students from this year’s classes. 
Families who wish to collect their 
1988 time capsule contents have 
until December 5 to do so. 

As we do not have the contact 
details of former staff and 
students it would be greatly 
appreciated if parents who are in 
contact with previous staff and 
students via social media please 
use facebook to let everyone 
know. 

We intend to re-bury the time 
capsule on 12 December after 
our Year 6 Farewell assembly. 

End of Year Presentation 
Assembly 
This year’s presentation assembly 
is to be held on Friday 12 
December. Parents of students 
receiving awards will be informed 
in the coming weeks. We would 
like award recipients to be kept a 
secret! 

K - 2 Presentation Assembly 
The K - 2 Presentation Assembly 
will begin promptly at 9.10am. 

We will then have a short break 
so that the parents of K - 2 
students can leave the hall in a 
timely manner. 

3 - 6 Presentation Assembly 
The 3 - 6 Presentation Assembly 
will begin at 10.15 am. It is 
requested that parents of 
students receiving an award  
in Years 3 - 6 DO NOT arrive at  
school before 10.00am as the  
K - 2 assembly may still be in 
progress.  

 

Congratulations  to Juanita who will be receiving her Radical Award 
at this afternoon’s assembly. 
Congratulations to Aaliah who had attained her Radical Award. 
Her award will be presented at the assembly on 28 
November 2014. 

Well done Aaliah!   

Congratulations to the following students who have gained their 
Awesome Award. Their award will be presented at the assembly  
on 28  November 2014. 
 

1D       Leonardo   

2L          Noah  

2T         Ad Deen  

3C        Emily  

3/4JM    James, Melanie, Matthew, Joel, Benjamin, Riley, Aleksandar  
                    

5/6G     Liam, Matthew    

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RADICAL AWARDS 

AWESOME AWARDS 
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This week we will be focussing on the 
value of RESPECT. 
 

The focus statement is  
Treat others the way you would like to be 
treated.  
 

This week PBS lessons will be about respect in the hall.  
From the Matrix: Listen attentively. Participate sensibly. 

Thank you for the overwhelming response to the 2015 Rocket 
competition. There were hundreds and hundreds of entries which 
has made the judging very difficult. All of the entries were of the 
highest standard and extremely colourful, bright and creative.  
 

This week I will announce the winners at our Friday assembly. 
 

Mrs Jordan 

Attached to this newsletter is a parent evaluation of PBS (Positive 
Behaviour for Success) that you can fill in and return to the school by 
Friday 7 December. It is important that a large percentage of parents 
participate in the evaluation to enable informed decisions to be made 
for possible changes to the system for 2015.  

Thank you for your support. 

Mrs Cameron and the PBS Team 

A very big thank you to everyone who brought in an Operation 
Christmas Child Box last month. I collected 16 boxes. I really 
appreciate it and so will the thankful children overseas, that 
would not have received a Christmas present. 

To see more or to watch the children open 
their gifts, please go to samaritanspurse.com 
or look up Operation Christmas Child-He 
knows my name. 

Thank you from Kaiah  

Darcy  
Good Luck to Darcy who will 
compete in the Australian 
Athletics Championships in 
Tasmania. We are very proud of 
you Darcy. 

Giselle Coltman 
Principal 

Stage 2 Excursion reminder 
Please return your permission 
notes and money for the Stage 2 
Sandon Point Day Out. I am 
looking forward to seeing all your 
smiling faces.  
 

Final day for notes and payment is 
Friday 28 November. 
 

Mrs Jordan 

K - 2 Luncheon 
On Tuesday 9 December, Infants 
students will celebrate the end of 
the year with a Christmas 
luncheon. A note will go home 
shortly with further details. 

Headlice 
We have recently had some 
cases of headlice. 
 

Please check your child’s hair for 
nits/head lice tonight using the 
methods recommended in 
information from NSW Health, 
by visiting the website below: 
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/
headlice/treatment/index.html 
 

If your child has any eggs or lice, 
please commence treatment as 
recommended. 
 
 
 

 PRINCIPAL NEWS POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR SUCCESS 

ROCKET COMPETITION 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR SUCCESS SURVEY 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD BOXES 



SCHOOL  ASSEMBLIES 

Week 7 Tremendous, Awesome, Principal’s Awards  
Rocket Draw  
5C assembly - commencing at 2.15pm 

Week 8 Tremendous, Awesome, Principal’s Awards 
1C assembly item - commencing at 2.15pm 

Week 9 Final - Tremendous, Awesome, Principal’s Awards  
Rocket Draw - commencing at 2.30pm 

Week 10 K - 6 End of Year Presentation Assembly  
K - 2 commencing at 9.10am 
3 - 6 commencing at 10.15am 
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The P & C will be having a night 
out on 10 December at Friends 
Pizza Restaurant commencing at 
7pm. Please let me know if you 
are able to attend. 

The first P & C meeting for next 
year will be 18 February 2015. 

Meetings are held in the school 
staffroom and begin at 7pm.  

New members are always    
welcome. 
                      
 
 
 
 
 
 

Julijana Stanojevic 
                     P & C President 

 

 
 
 

 
P & C NEWS      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For the first time Kookaburra will facilitate the purchase of book 
packs. Parents will need to go online and purchase the packs for their 
children. The books will then be sent to the school. The school will 
no longer order book packs. It is important that parents order the 
books before the cut off date. 
Further information will follow once the site is live. 

 

UPCOMING PAYMENTS 

Jamberoo - End of Year Excursion 
When:     Tuesday 9 December 
Where:    Jamberoo Action Park 
Who:      Stage 3 students 
Cost:      $40.00 (Season member $13.00) 

Year 6 Farewell  
When:     Monday 15 December 
Where:    Lagoon Restaurant 
Who:      Stage 3 students 
Cost:      $35.00 

Surf Education - End of Year Excursion 
When:     Monday 15 December  
Where:    Sandon Point Beach 
Who:      Stage 2 students 
Cost:      $28.00 

Year 6 Farewell Disco 
When:     Monday 15 December 
Where:    School Hall 
Who:      Year 5 students 
Cost:      $5.00 (to be brought in after 2 December) 

Thursday 9.00 - 1.30pm 

Week 8 
27 Nov 

Kelly Lazicic, Cindy Churchin, 
Maree Muller, Alannah 
Tagliapietra 

Week 9 
4 Dec 

Sarah Allen, Kate Johnson, 
Catherine Robinson 

Week 10 
11 Dec 

Karmen Bond, Alison Darlow, 
Bridget Newman, Cheree 
Beaƫe 

CANTEEN      

Wednesdays 9.00 - 1.30pm 

Week 8 
26 Nov 

Natalie Nicastri,  ChrisƟne  
Gregory, Amanda Schipp, 
Chris Finley 

Week 9 
3 Dec 

Paula Moss, Renae Hancock, 
Danielle Pierce, Leone Paiola 

Week 10 
10 Dec 

Rachel Kendon, Tammy 
Montgomery, Julijana 
Stanojevic, Louise Coleman 

2015 BOOK PACKS 



Our school is currently in the planning stage of the 2015 – 2017 school plan. The new school plan will 
provide principals with the opportunity to work collaboratively with the school community to lead 
educational innovation for the improved delivery of quality teaching, learning and leadership outcomes for 
NSW public schools. 

The new school plan - Preparing your community. 

To date the school leadership team have met to evaluate what we have achieved and what we want to 
continue to achieve using our school plan and evidence from the Analytical Framework for School 
Improvement Tool. A staff meeting was also held to brainstorm and gather ideas from the staff. 

The next phase is to involve parents and students. We intend to hold an afternoon session and survey 
parents on what they expect the school to look like in the next 3 years…what you expect the students 
to be learning etc.  

To assist us with planning the following will occur: 
 During Week 8 and Week 9 students will be in the playground with ipads asking parents to complete 
     an online survey.  
 Parents will be randomly selected to complete a phone interview to gather opinions, thoughts and     
     ideas. 
 Students and teachers will participate in surveys or focus groups. 
 A parent information session will be held  on Wednesday 3 December to set the directions and        
     vision for the next 3 years at the school. The session will take place in the staffroom from  
    2.00 - 3.00pm. If you wish to attend please complete the tear-off below. 

Our annual ‘Parent, Community and Scripture helpers’ morning tea will be held on Thursday 11 

December from 11.10am -12 noon, in the school hall. 
 

The staff at Nareena Hills Public School would like to take the time to thank all the helpers 
for the effort and support they have provided to our school throughout 2014. 
 

If you are one of these special helpers, then please join us for morning tea for us to say 
“Thanks” for all you have done this year. 
 

Please fill in the form at the bottom of the page and return to school by Monday 1 December. 
 

We hope you can join us, 
Mrs Cusack and staff 

Thank You Morning Tea 

 I will be attending the Thank You Morning Tea.  

        Name :                                          (please print) 

 I will attend the information session on School Planning to be held in the staffroom on Wednesday 
3 December between 2.00 and 3.00pm. 

 
         Parent Name                                (please print) 
 

Please return slip/s to Mrs Rickersey in the front office. 
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   SCHOOL PLANNING 2015 - 2017 

HELPERS MORNING TEA REMINDER 



NUTRITION SNIPPETS 
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Nareena Hills 
Living, Learning and Caring, 
Nareena Hills, Nareena Hills, 
Helping each other we learn to 
live. 
Verse 1 
We live between the Mountains, 
And the deep blue sea, 
We come from many places, 
From all around the world. 
We welcome everybody, 
To come and learn with us, 
To care, respect, this Ancient 
Land, That joins us all as one. 
Chorus 
Verse 2 
We study in the classroom, 
To feed enquiring minds, 
We strengthen hearts and 
bodies, 
By playing games outside. 
We’re growing in our confidence 
We’ll take the world by storm, 
And face the future without fear, 
With hope and cheerfulness 
Chorus 
Nareena Hills, Nareena Hills 
Living, Learning and Caring, 
Nareena Hills, Nareena Hills, 
Helping each other we learn to 
live. 

Lyrics by Gordon Dugan and        
Catherine Hanes 
Music by Gordon Dugan 
 

 

 

 
 
 

SCHOOL SONG      

Please see the following articles 
about making healthy choices 
over the Christmas silly season 
and Summer season. There is also 
information regarding Sunsmart 
choices. 
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For more information please visit www.aquathon.com.au or phone Rob on 0413 862 676. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Bunnings Christmas night is here! Santa is coming. 

Christmas Family Night. Thursday 4 December 6pm - 8pm. Bunnings are 
running a little competition this year. The school who has the most kids/
parents attend will be awarded a prize. Bookings recommended, please visit 
www.bunnings.com.au 

Bunnings have also supplied a colouring in Christmas picture which can be collected from the front office 
for your enjoyment. 

 

 

 

 
Cartoon Kingdom - are once again running a cartoon weekend at 1st Albion Park Scout Hall, Station 
Road, Albion Park. Further information can be found at www.illustraƟng‐man.com.au or by calling   
9011 7729. 
 
 
 
 
 
Kidzbreak South Coast Gymnastics Academy 
Christmas School Holiday Care, short day, long day and half day options available. Prices start from $30 
and include all meals and drink. For more details please phone 4227 5722. 

 

NOTICBOARD ITEMS 


